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Thursday 25th June 2020

Dear Parents
I Hope you are all keeping well. I’m writing to update you with the latest school news. The school re-opened to Year R, 1 and 6 pupils after half-term. Next week we shall be opening a third class to Year 3 and 4 and also inviting Year 5 pupils. We will still be restricted to the maximum number we can have in each class in line with the 2 metre distancing rule. Consequently the maximum number of pupils for each class is as follows:

Squirrels – 8 pupils

Badgers – 8 pupils

Owls- 12 pupils

In order to ensure adequate spacing we are able to offer only part-time places for Years 3,4 and 5 for now. Each parent will be given details of their child(ren)’s time-table. Please phone the school or email me to request a place if you haven’t already done so. Unfortunately Year 2 parents may have to wait a little longer until the 2 metre rule is reduced to 1 metre.

To avoid problems related to people congregating at the school, our open door policy is suspended until further notice. We ask that parents and carers do not enter the school premises at all. Only one parent or carer should accompany your child(ren) to the school gate. A member of staff will be appointed at the main entrance gate and receive one pupil or sibling group at a time. We ask you to maintain at least 2 metre distance. 

If your child is in Squirrels or Badgers class, please could you arrive between 8:45 and 9 and drop your child at the gate where an adult will welcome them in.

If your child is in Owls class, please can you drop them between 9 and 9.10.
At pick up time please could Squirrels and Badgers be collected between 3 and 3.15. 

Owls from 3.15 to 3.25 

On Fridays we close at lunchtime to deep clean and prepare both home and school learning.

Please collect Squirrels and Badgers between 12:45 and 1, Owls between 1 and 1:10

If your child displays any of the list of symptoms for coronavirus please keep them at home and self-isolate. All the relevant information is available on the school website. 

 The groups will be discouraged from mixing. They will be encouraged to maintain social distancing but it is unlikely that children will maintain this throughout the whole day. They will be reminded to frequently wash hands and maintain recently adopted practices if they cough or sneeze.

School meals will be cooked on site as usual. Children will eat with their group. We ask that parents supply their child with a disposable plastic bag for pupils to place any waste. We ask parents to provide a container in which the children can keep a packed lunch, trainers, coat, cap, sun cream (self-applied), drinking bottle and school supplies (including pencils, rubber and sharpener) which only they touch and is kept in an allocated place in the classroom. 

School uniform is preferable, but for this term is discretionary. Of more importance is the need to remove and wash the clothing worn by children as soon as they arrive home.

The curriculum that will be delivered will remain aligned to the home learning that has been provided during lockdown. This will continue until a time when all pupils are back at school receiving face to face teaching and learning. 

Could any borrowed equipment or textbooks be returned by July 13th.

I’d like to thank you for your continuous support in helping your child learn from home, and look forward to seeing many of you from Monday.

 Please don’t hesitate to email me with any concerns or questions (head@trekenner.net).

Stay safe and see you soon

David Reardon
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